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   Opening day is just 2 months 
away but the season has already 
begun.  The various people who run 
our Offshore, One-Design, 
Cruising, and Junior activities are 
busy filling in their schedules for 
volunteers to staff our various 
events and Race Committees.  You 
may recall the membership 
application states "Fishing Bay 
Yacht Club is a "participation" 
yacht club. Our Racing and Social 
events are run by our members 
without paid help. Membership 
assistance is crucial.  New members 
as well as old are expected to 
provide at least two (2) days service 
to one of the committees set forth in 
the attached membership 
application." 
     Please give a call to one of the 
people charged with filling the 
spaces. Offshore Race Committees 
and after-the-race socials are 
organized by Stuart Burnett 932-

From the Quarterdeck       by  Strother Scott, Commodore 

                                                     February 2001       

3925(h)  281-2940 (w), Mark 
Wensell  (757) 258-1960 (h) 644-
5109x101 (w), and Ron Buchanan 
282-5653 (h)  747-6436 (w).  
One- Design and their socials are 
organized by Jim Black 550-3909 
(h) 550-1646 (w), Doug Moyer 
342-7404 (h)  862-5908 (w), and 
Jay Buhl  360-0760 (h) 730-6675 
(w).  Junior Activities needs lots 
of help and Jan Monnier can be 
reached at 748-6305 (h) 751-0358 
(w).  Lastly, Cruising is run by 
Sam Stoakley 754-1407 (h) 780-
3291 (w) and Allan Bower (757)
428-0733 (h) and Social is 
chaired by Mike Calkins 285-
2744 (h) 639-3700 (w). 
       Our sailors have returned 
from Key West Race Week 2001 
with lots of silver.  Of the four 
boats that participated under the 
FBYC Burgee, two were in the 
money.  Mike Karn's Insatiable 
recorded scores of 8, 4, 4, 2, 2, 6, 

FBYC Web Site: http://FBYC.tripod.com  

Inside: 
            Winter Program – A Cruising Conversation – February 4  (see page 3) 
            Bermuda High Party – March 23  (see page 7) 
            Junior Program  and Junior Week news (see pages 4,5 and 6) 
            Volvo Leukemia Cup – Preliminary itinerary      (See page 8)   Note Wine Tasting March 23! 
            France Cruise, Key West Crews, Clean-up Party, Docks Open, etc. 

1, and 7 which gave him and his 
crew a Third in their PHRF Class.   
Case Whittemore's Patriot recorded 
6, 6, 6, 3, 1, 3, 2, and 6 which gave 
them a Third out of 17 J/29s. Bob 
Wardwell's Killshot was 8th in the 
J-29s and Thompson/Garrett 
Whiskey Tango competed in a tough 
but fun class of 31 Mumm 30s.   
Three other J-29s had FBYC crews. 
Congratulations to them all! 
      Please keep up the good work 
on the Capital Campaign.  Pledge 
forms are available from Bev 
Crump 783-6804 or you can simply 
send in a check as many of you are 
doing.  Now that Mike Karn is back 
in Virginia, we all look forward to 
beginning to see some progress on 
the building construction. 
    As noted herein the Bermuda 
High party will now be held on 
February 23 in the spacious and 
attractive lobby of the iXL Building 
in Innsbrook.. 
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Membership 
Final Approval 
Butler, Mr. & Mrs. Edward 
McPhail (Mac & Gay),  
Kitchens, Mr. & Mrs. William H. II 
(Bill & Nancy),  
Willey, Mr. & Mrs. John A. (Jack 
& Deborah),  
Circulation  Mr. & Mrs. Jay 
McArdle, 3560 Shoreline Drive, 
West Point, VA, 23181. Barbara 
and Jay are relocating to VA after 
keeping their J-29, Fast Lane, in 
Deltaville for two years.  They 
have an eight year old son, Eric. 
Sponsored by Paul Andersen and 
Case Whittemore. 
Resignations  
Mr. & Mrs. Willis F. Hutchens;  
Mr. & Mrs. T. Gaylon Layfield, III; 
Dr. & Mrs. James A. L. Mathers, Jr.; 
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas T. Southall. 
Deceased - Mr. G. William (Bill) 
Carneal. 
       Secretary Lud Kimbrough 
will be holding the February 
membership meeting on Monday, 
February 12 at 6:30 p.m. at his 
home at  2405 Grand Summit 
Court in Richmond. 
       Anyone needing applications 
or further information to share 
with prospective members can 
contact Lud at (804) 272-7768 or 
ludk@msn.com or Mary Spencer 
at (804) 740-7913 or by email at 
spencer.mary@worldnet.att.net 

Event Chairs for the social events.  
He is also checking on tents that 
can be rented during the upcoming 
season. 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE - Mike 
Karn - Following up on a matter 
that came before the Board last 
month, Mike moved that Jack Mo-
seley, a FBYC neighbor, be given 
an Honorary Membership; second 
by Waddy Garrett; motion passed. 
GROUNDS - Bob Kates (reported 
by David Hazlehurst) - Bob has 
found a large stainless gas grill for 
use by the club.  Miles Booth is re-
pairing the fencing between club 
property and the Stull and Ralston 
properties.  Bob plans to have it 
painted on the March 17 work day.  
Miles is also double-decking the 
dinghy rack on Jackson Creek. 
WINTER PROGRAMS - John Ko-
edel (reported by David Hazle-
hurst) - The first winter program, A 
Cruising Conversation by Ralph 
Naranjo, will be held on February 4 
at the West End Community Cen-
ter, 8102 Ridge Road.  The wine 
tasting with Gary Jobson will be 
held on March 23, with the pro-
ceeds going to the Leukemia Soci-
ety. 
FINANCE - Strother Scott - Stro-
ther reported that fundraising 
pledges now total approximately 
$240,000.  Volunteers have been 
calling members who have not re-
sponded to the fundraising letter.  

Board Notes   1/12/01 
REAR COMMODORE-DAVID 
HAZLEHURST 
SECRETARY - Lud Kimbrough - 
The date of the next membership 
meeting is February 12, 2001 at 
6:30 at Lud Kimbrough's home.  
The 2001 invoices were mailed on 
December 15, 2000.   
  FINAL APPROVAL - Mr. & Mrs. 
Edward McPhail Butler; Mr. & Mrs. 
William H. Kitchens; Mr. & Mrs. 
John A. Willey.  In addition, Ms. 
Caroline M. Garrett has moved up 
into active membership from the 
family membership of G. Waddy 
Garrett. 
CIRCULATION - Mr. & Mrs. Jay 
McArdle, 3560 Shoreline Drive, 
West Point, VA, 23181. 
RESIGNATIONS - Mr. & Mrs. Willis 
F. Hutchens; Mr. & Mrs. T. Gaylon 
Layfield, III; Dr. & Mrs. James A. L. 
Mathers, Jr.; Mr. & Mrs. Douglas T. 
Southall. 
DECEASED - Mr. G. William (Bill) 
Carneal. 
TREASURER - Mason Chapman - 
Treasurer's report presented.  Ma-
son explained the new format of the 
report.  The funds donated for the 
new clubhouse will be kept in a 
separate account.   
LOG STREAMER - Tom Roberts - 
Tom expects to have more ads in 
the February Log and he will try to 
get the Log out by the first of each 
month. 
HOUSE - Craig Massey - The heat 
is on in Fannie's House and the 
other buildings have been winter-
ized.  Mike Karn stated that the 
electrical power to the well could be 
turned off for as long as two weeks.  
Fannie's House will be locked at that 
time and a sign placed on the door. 
DOCKS - Debbie Cycotte - Debbie 
still has to re-assign some slips.  At 
the present time, there is one boat 
on the waiting list with all slips 
rented. 
SOCIAL - Mike Calkins - Mike is 
making good progress in getting 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

GEORGE WILLIAM CARNEAL 
 

11/15/24 - 1/2/01 
 

 George William (Bill) Carneal died on January 2, 2001.  He is survived by his 
wife, Sarah Richardson Carneal, and his children, Conway Miller, George 
William Carneal, Jr. and Robert Mitchell Carneal.  The Carneals joined Fish-
ing Bay Yacht Club in November, 1971.  They lived at 9307 Cherokee Road, 
Richmond, VA, 23235.  Bill Carneal was the retired owner of Hawthorne Im-
ports.  From 1954 until 1983, he owned Carneal Insurance Agency.  A memo-
rial service was held January 15, 2001 at Bliley Funeral Home's Augusta 
Chapel.  Memorial contributions in Bill's memory may be made to Fork Union 
Military Academy. 
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Coming early in February....Sunday the 4th 
A Cruising Conversation 

by Ralph Naranjo 
                             

When:  Sunday February 4, 2001          

             6:30pm - Rum table      7:30pm - Speaker 
 

Where: West End Community Center  at  8102 Ridge Road  
          (1 block west of Forrest & Ridge)  Please Note: Seating limited to 150 
 
Price: Only $10/member, $12/guest,  $3/Junior      
reservations and payments to             John Koedel III                       288-1565  koedeliii@erols.com 
                                                            7102 Glen Parkway 
                                                            Richmond, VA 23229 
 
Ralph Naranjo, technical editor of Cruising World magazine and the current  
holder of the Vanderstar Chair at the US Naval Academy, has authored two 
books and well over one hundred boating articles.  He and his wife and 
children spent five years sailing their sloop Wind Shadow around the world, 
and he followed up with two decades worth of sailing and sailboats as a full 
time commitment. 
 
A Cruising Conversation takes an audience to remote cruising grounds in 
Chile and New Zealand as well as closer to home, sharing the secrets of 
Maine, Nova Scotia, Newfoundland and the Bahamas.  In addition to the theme 
of trade wind sailing and spectacular landfalls, you'll have a chance to 
take an up close look at what makes the Galapagos perhaps the most unique 
place on the planet and contrast it with the human drama of America's Cup 
2000 in full swing in Auckland New Zealand. 
 
Back closer to home you'll sail with the Naranjos from Nova Scotia to the 
Caribbean learning where to linger along the way.  The program concludes 
with a sheltered  ICW cruise through the backyard of rural America, then 
abruptly transplants you to the deck of the sixty foot sloop American 
Promise and her crew of midshipmen doing battle with a series of North 
Atlantic gales that lie between them and their landfall in England. 
 
Naturally there's a question and answer follow up to the lecture and 
whether you're interested in what it takes to keep an old Westerbeke diesel 
alive or how it feels when you sail into Bora Bora's indigo lagoon, you'll 
find that a Cruising Conversation has appeal to each and every sailor. 
Ralph Naranjo's photography has appeared on the cov-
ers of boating and general interest magazines,  and his 
slide shows are always a compelling visual experience. 

Chile 
            New Zealand 
 
Maine 
      Nova Scotia 
            Newfoundland 
                   Bahamas 
 
Galapagos 
            vs 
America’s Cup 2000  
 
Nova Scotia   
         to the Caribbean 
 
ICW cruise 
 
“American Promise” in 
North Atlantic Gales 

 
Questions and Answers 
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Junior Week for the New Millenium … and beyond…☺ 
                        Jan Monnier                804/751-0358            jmonnier@richmond.edu 
Here are the classes available for our members kids/grandkids: 

1.  OptiKids (sailors age 6-8)  Class will be held the 2 weekends prior to Junior Week- June 9, 10, 16 
&17th.  The class will be half days, and students will attend classes on all 4 days.  One parent MUST accom-
pany each student. 

2.  Beginning Opti (sailors age 9 or 10) You’ll be sailing that Opti like a pro—with the help of a friend.  
Two kids in each boat will learn basic sailing skills while having FUN! 

3.  Intermediate Opti (sailors age 10 or 11) You’ve already learned the basics in the Beginning Opti 
Class last year.  Now you’re going to sail alone!  You’ll have lots of fun and learn a little more about getting 
the boat their first! 

4.  Racing Classes (sailors age 11 or over) You’ve completed Intermediate.  You know how to get that 
boat going, but you want to get there faster!  Bring your Opti, Byte, or Laser and learn from some of the best 
in your class.  Maybe you’ll join the FBYC Racing Team (you get your own T-shirt ☺) and have fun racing 
with other kids your age at our club, or at other clubs around the Chesapeake Bay. 

5. Team Sailing Class (sailors age 12 and over; or who have completed Intermediate Sailing Class). 
We’ll spend time sailing with our friends and try new stuff as a team.  Members are again offering to let us 
use their Mobjacks for the class.  We might even have more 420s.  Tell your FBYC friends to meet you in the 
Team Sailing Class! 

PARENTS:  Usual progression in Junior Week goes like this:    
1.  OptiKids    2.  Beginning Opti      3.  Intermediate Opti,  
4. then either Racing or Advanced Sailing Class  

If you weren’t lucky enough to start your child’s sailing career at age 6, select the class which seems age and 
skill level appropriate (call me if you have questions).  Over age 11, with no sailing experience (deprived chil-
dren!), I would recommend Advanced Sailing Class—they’ll learn quickly! 

Junior Week Parent Jobs—during  OptiKids Weekends and Junior Week 
Many hands make the work easy! 

            -Power Boat Operations – Insure boats are refueled each day and operational. 
            -T-shirt Distribution — Insure T-shirts are distributed to the various sections on the last day of in-
struction for OptiKids and Junior Week. 
            -Check-in at FBYC for the “check-in” period the first morning of instruction for OptiKids.  For Junior 
Week, “check-in” will be held the Sunday prior to the start of Junior Week and the first morning of instruction 
for approximately 1 hour each time.  Check-in will be for the purpose of collecting medial and liability forms, 
and any outstanding payments. 
            -Photographer  —  takes ‘action shots’ of students during instruction.  Make photos available to par-
ents during the class sessions.  Arrange for group photo for both OptiKids and Junior Week participants, and 
make available to members at their expense. 
            -Social  — Coordinate and execute any social activity chosen!  Acquire and insure secure distribution 
of daily snacks for each section. 
            -Large Dingy Launching  — Responsible for launching One Design Boats loaned to the program by 
members for use in the Team Sailing Class.  This is done before classes start each day. 
            -Doctor of the Day  — (Pre-requisite: must be a doctor!) serve as Doc of the Day for one day of Junior 
Week or OptiKids.  
            -Parent of the Day  — Carries hand held radio to communicate with each class. Familiar with phone 
locations at the club.  Handle minor medical problems (mostly nettles or ‘windy day’ induced stomachaches☺)  
Contact Doc of the Day if necessary.  Has access to all medical forms and liability release forms if necessary 
for medical evacuation of students.  Contact parents if necessary. 
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FBYC Junior Program Enrollment Form 2001         
Deadline:  May 15th   ----      One Form Per Child PLEASE 

OptiKids Dates: June 9,10 and 16,17, 2001                                         Junior Week Dates:  June 18-22, 2001 

Child Info:     
Name: ________________________________ 
 

Age (as of 6/1/01): __________________ 
                        (must be born before 06/01/95) 
Mail all information to the following address: 
Address: 
 
City/State/Zip: 
 
Child’s T-shirt : (circle one size) 

Child size: L 
            Adult size: S   M        L         XL 

Parent Info: 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
FBYC Member Name: __________________ 
 
Phone Info: 
HM: 
 
WK: 
 
# During Junior Week: 
 

Emergency contact #: 

Boat Details:  My child will be using the following boat during the program:   
 

Class: ______________________      Sail #: ______________  Boat Name:  ______________________ 

Jr Program Class (Circle one):   
See February LOG for details on each class! 
OptiKids                     Beginner Opti              
Intermediate Opti       Racing Opti                 
Byte                            Laser 
Team Sailing 

As a parent enthusiastically supporting sailing, I (Name) _______________________________would like 
to volunteer to help with the following: 

See February LOG for details “Summer-Time Junior Parent Jobs”: 
Racing Travel Team               FunSail Events           Race Committee (Jr. courses Only) 

I have a boat the Junior program can borrow: 
(sail or power) 
Class/type: 
 
☺ 
We will contact you with details—Thanks for offering! 

I (Name) ______________________________will help during JUNIOR WEEK in the following areas: 
See February LOG for details “Junior Week Parent Jobs” 

Power Boat Operations          Check In                     Social              Doctor of the Day       Parent of the Day 
T-shirt Distribution                Photographer              Large Dingy Launching 

Parents wishing to order a Jr. Week T-shirt for themselves (Please indicate quantity)  Price  $15.00 
Adult Size:  M________  L __________  XL ______________  XXL ___________________ 

FEES:  OptiKids:  $80          All other: $160           Amount Enclosed:___________________________ 
Make checks payable to “FBYC” 
Mail fee and registration form before May 15 to:      Sharon Bauer 
                                                                                    6050 Dorrell Rd. 
                                                                                    Aylett, VA  23009 
Questions?  Call Jan Monnier  751-0358 
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U.S. Sailing Level I instructor course at FBYC 
 

OK you wantta’ be Junior Week Instructors…  
I’ve got a deal for you.  You show up for ‘class’ on March 30- Apr 2, and I’ll pay! 
 
That’s right!  You come to FBYC for 4 days of outstanding Instruction by US Sailing 
and get Level 1 Certified.  Then you can join the Junior Week Staff for the week of 
June 18-23 (or teach OptiKids the weekends of June 9,10, 16 and 17).  I scheduled 
the classes before the sailing season, and hopefully far enough in advance that you 
can fit it into your schedule. 
 

I need your reservation by February 15th        Call me for details (804)751-0358     Jan 

Summer time Junior Parent Jobs  
done at various times throughout the summer 

 

            Racing Travel Team help promote racing by our Juniors at FBYC and away regattas..  The primary 
goal would be to improve racing participation throughout the season and help our young sailors gain the expe-
rience necessary to continue in the sport.   If your child is racing you might call the parents of friends to pro-
mote the idea of traveling to some of the other wonderful clubs around the Bay.  You might travel with the kids 
and help out kids traveling “sans” parents.  You might offer your home to the team if you have one near some 
of the race locations. 
 

            FunSail Events help organize parents and help them get their Optimist sailors out on the water for fun 
days, cruises across the Fishing Bay and mini-fun-races throughout the season.  We already have two Mini-
Camps on the schedule which are run by the coaches—we just need some promoters! 
 

            Race Committee help with Junior race committee duties throughout the year.  There are 2 Junior Re-
gattas scheduled at FBYC, and then there is the potential for Race Committee duties at each One Design racing 
event.  It’s a great way to start learning Race Committee duties—the sailors aren’t as particular about the 
course as some of the more seasoned sailors! 

Bordeaux Carcassonne 
Provence 

Maggie and Wayland Rennie need 4 
more adventurers to fill the FBYC 
group April 20-May 12 for 1 week in 
Bordeaux-Carcassonne area, 1 week 
on 6 passenger self hire barges on 
the lovely Baise River/Canal and 1 
week in Provence area.  The cost is 
$3,700 including air, buses, barges, 
hotels, tours, etc.  This will be lei-
surely trip with the Lascaux Caves, 
the walled city of Carcassonne, The 
Maison Carre - Jefferson’s model for 
our state capitol and lots of famous 
views of the Impressionists.  Call 
Wayland Rennie before February 10, 
2001 at (804) 740-7206. 

Mark your Calendars  
for March 23rd,  

 

WINE TASTING  
to benefit  

the Leukemia Society,   
wines from  

Barbourvilles Vineyard 
and  

special guest  
Gary Jobson. 

 

Watch next months Log  
for more information.   

FBYC Juniors shown 
in February issue of  

In article on “Boating Camps for Kids” 



7 

 

 
 
 

BERMUDA HIGH PARTY  
 Friday, February 23, 2001 THIS IS A NEW DATE!!! 

 
IXL Building at Innsbrook, 4470 Cox Road, Richmond, 23060 

 

“This is not your Father’s Bermuda High Party!” 
 

Don’t miss this opportunity to party with your friends at this great new location. Call your FBYC friends, crew 
members and any other fun people you know and make plans to attend. We have  the beautiful party room, ad-
joining game room, and patio overlooking a lake for this event. Perfect weather is expected. Plans include 
a DJ with your favorite beach, island, sailing music, delicious hors d’oeuvres, and an 
open bar. This is a great time to get together with your fellow racers and cruisers and begin to make your 
plans for the 2001 season. Casual dress.  
 

Please reserve your spot and help us with planning by sending your check, NO LATER THAN Friday, Feb-
ruary 16th, payable to “Fishing Bay Yacht Club” to: 

Sam Stoakley 
403 Wishart Court 

Richmond, VA 23229 
(804) 754-1407  or sstoakley@aol.com 

 

Cost is $20 per person (food, drinks, music and fun included) 
 

Directions to the iXL Building:  

From the North: From the South: 

Take 95 South to 295 West (heading toward Charlottesville).  
Take Nuckols (South) exit which is the second Nuckol's Road 
exit.  Turn right on Cox, turn right at Waterfront Place, turn right 
into the first parking lot.     

Take 95 North to 64 West.  Take Richmond Exit 178B which 
feeds you onto Broad Street.  Go a half mile to Cox Road, turn 
left, then turn left at Waterfront Place, turn right into the first 
parking lot. 

From the West From the East: 

Take 64 East to Richmond 178B exit.  Take left onto Cox Road, 
turn left at Waterfront Place, turn right into the first parking lot. 

Take 64 West toward Charlottesville. Take Richmond exit 178B 
onto Broad Street. Go ½ mile to Cox Rd, turn left at Waterfront 
place, turn right into first parking lot. 

Please send the below form with your payment to Sam Stoakley  no later than February 16th 
 
BERMUDA HIGH PARTY REGISTRATION 
 
Names:  ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Total Payment Enclosed @ $20 each: ________________________ 
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Planning Already Underway for 2001 Leukemia Cup Regatta 
FBYC Again Plays Host to Top Southern Chesapeake Event 
 

      Despite the frigid and dreary winter weather during the past few weeks, planning is al-
ready well underway for one of the summer’s top sailing events. The 3rd Annual Southern 
Chesapeake Volvo Leukemia Cup Regatta will again be held in Deltaville, and will again be 
hosted by Fishing Bay Yacht Club. This year’s regatta dates are Friday and Saturday, June 
22-23. Most of this year’s regatta activities will be at Stingray Harbor Marina due to construc-
tion of FBYC’s new clubhouse.   
      Regatta officials, led by planning committee co-chair Judy Buis, have announced that the 
regatta will get off to an early start in 2001. Festivities begin with a fundraising Wine-Tasting, 
Auction, Gary Jobson video presentation. The event will be held in Richmond Friday evening, March 23, with times and 
a location to be announced soon. Jobson, who is an honorary FBYC member and renowned sailing analyst and author, is 
expected to review and update developments taking place in several major round-the-world sailing races, including the 
Vendee Globe, the BT Challenge, The Race and the upcoming Volvo Ocean Race. Jobson was a founder and is now the 
national chairman of the Leukemia Cup Regatta series.  
      “Given the great welcome and success we enjoyed last year, we are extremely pleased to be invited to return to Del-
taville and FBYC,” says Pamela Stumpff, special events director of the Virginia Chapter of the Leukemia and Lym-
phoma Society. “We are extremely grateful to our volunteers, our sponsors and to the dedicated efforts of the members 
of Fishing Bay Yacht Club, who helped make the 2000 regatta such a huge success.” The 2000 event attracted 88 sail-
boats, more than 600 participants and raised more than $78,000 for leukemia research and patient care. 
      “This year we have a great line-up of activities slated for those who do take part,” says Stumpff, “and we are invit-
ing everyone to join us.”  
      In addition to the wine-tasting, two other new regatta-related events are planned for 2001. A Junior “Icebreaker” 
Race involving teams of young sailors from 10 schools in the Southern Chesapeake region will be held at Christchurch 
School’s sailing facilities on the Rappahannock River on Saturday, April 28. The race is sponsored by the Leukemia & 
Lymphoma Society, Christchurch School’s sailing program and the Virginia Interscholastic Sailing Association (VISA). 
Top racers and fundraisers will be go on to participate in the Deltaville regatta in mid-June.  
      Also new this year is a Kayak/Canoe Tour of Mill Creek off the Rappahannock the day of the regatta, Saturday, June 
23. The tour is being co-sponsored by LLS and Bay Trails Outfitters of Mathews County.  
      Several of the most popular activities from last year are again planned this year. There will be a Junior “Sail-a-thon” 
for young people aged eight to 15 at FBYC on Friday, June 22, followed by a Welcome Reception, Pre-registration and 
Silent Auction at Stingray Harbor Marina that evening. On Saturday, June 23, a Skipper’s Breakfast opens the day fol-
lowed by a VIP/Spectator Cruise and a series of CBYRA-sanctioned PHRF, MORC and one-design sailboat races on the 
Chesapeake Bay off Jackson Creek. A Grand Gala and Awards Ceremony will be held at Stingray Harbor Marina Satur-
day afternoon and evening. The Saturday Gala will feature a nautical Arts & Crafts Show, an Open-House Sailboat Dis-
play and a festive dinner and awards ceremony. Refreshments, music and dancing are included.  
      FBYC members have been active supporters and sponsors of the regatta since it was organized in 1998. In the past 
two years, the regatta raised has more than $130,000, with many FBYC members serving as top fundraisers, regatta vol-
unteers and regatta planning committee members. This year’s fundraising goal is $100,000.     
      For more details about registering or taking part in any of the regatta events, please check with Judy Buis or Pamela 
Stumpff at the Leukemia Society’s Virginia Chapter office at 800-866-4483 or (757) 838-9351 (e.mail address: 
stumpffp@va.leukemia-lymphoma.org). 
 

Key Southern Chesapeake Volvo Leukemia Cup Regatta Dates for 2001 
 

Friday, March 23: Wine-Tasting/Gary Jobson Racing Presentation, Richmond 
Saturday, April 28: Junior “Icebreaker” Race, Christchurch School, Middlesex County 
Friday, June 22: Junior “Sail-a-thon” (FBYC), Welcome Reception/Silent Auction, Stingray Harbor Marina 
Saturday, June 23: Skipper’s Breakfast, VIP/Spectator Cruise, CBYRA-sanctioned Races, (Deltaville) Kayak/Canoe 
                                       Tour (Wake) Sailboat Show, Gala and Awards Ceremony, Deltaville 
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    Clean-Up Day 2001 Scheduled 
March 17th will be this year's 
clean-up and fix-up day at the 
club. Plans are to clean up the 
grounds, straighten up the flower 
beds, clean the Fannie House 
porch, nail down boards on the 
docks, straighten and clean-up the 
one-design parking area and make 
an attempt to organize the 
grounds for efficient use of the 
facilities. We'll also repair and 
paint the lockers and clean up the 
dinghy area. 

   Anyone that would like to help 
out please e-mail me at 
scam97109@yahoo.com or call me 
at 804-776-6950 (anytime) and let 
me know in what area you'd like to 
help. 
   David Hazlehurst and Dick Cole 
will be hosting a lunch for the par-
ticipants. Come and help get your 
club ready for the 2001 season! 
       Bob Kates, Grounds Chairman 

March 17  
Please plan to help 

Clean-up Day 2001 Dock Space 
Debbie Cycotte, Docks Chairper-
son, indicates there appears to be 
three open docks.  While there is a 
waiting list, apparently they aren’t 
ready to occupy these slips or have-
n’t responded to inquiries.  The 
slips are the pump-out dock, the 
second one on the inside of the east 
dock (next to Russ Collins’s Morn-
ingtide) and Blizzard’s former slip. 
Please contact Debbie as soon as 
possible if you have an interest in 
these or are on the waiting list and 
ready to use one of these.  Her num-
ber is (804) 776– 7098. 

11 Beautiful acres of land with over 1,350’ of waterfront along 
creek! (Depth off of much of the property is 8’!) Approximately 
350’ +/- frontage on Route 33. Property has been evaluated  
for septic potential and possible subdivision. All proposals to  
purchase are subject to confirmation by the estate administrator. 
For additional information or to make an appointment to  
inspect this outstanding opportunity, contact: 
 

James W. Tucker, Broker 
Land Strategies, LLC 

Williamsburg, VA 

1 (800) 994-LAND 
www.landstrategies.com 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4   
Ralph Naranjo 
Winter  
Program 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 
Membership 
Meeting 6:30 
Lud’s house 

13  
Board Mtng 
6:00 Wachovia 
Bank 

14 
Valentine’s Day 
 

15 16 
Bermuda High 
reservations 
due 

17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
Bermuda High 
Party 
iXL –Innsbrook 

24 

25 26 27 28    

February 2001 

Coming Friday, March 23, 2001     
Leukemia Society – Wine Tasting Party with 
Gary Jobson 
Grounds Cleaning Party  - Saturday,- March 17 

Key West Crews: 
Well, hopefully everyone had safe 
uneventful trips home. We had a 
great week of class racing. Some Key 
West facts: 
largest J-29 class at KWRW yet: 17 
8 boats received silver (Break Away, 
Fast Lane, Hustler, Patriot, Rhumb 
Punch, Samson, Showdown, Toma-
hawk) 
7 boats won races (Break Away, Fast 
Lane, Patriot, Samson, Showdown, 
The Fish, Tomahawk) 
Party favor Awards to Samson, Edge 
of Disaster, and Break Away. 
Congratulations to the entire class for 
winning a boat of the day award for 
the third straight major regatta. 
New comer awards to Night Music, 
Patriot, Samson, and Send in the 
Clowns. Two of the new boats 
placed. (Patriot finished third!) 
                            Jay McArdle 
              It seemed like every J/29 
had a FBYC member in the crew. 

      The members of Team Patriot at Key 
West were: Ken Sears, bow man; Bob 
Steidel,  mast man; Richard Winters,  
spinnaker trimmer; Mike Winters,  tacti-
cian; Tom Christman,  tailer; John Wake,  
genoa trimmer; Case Whittemore,  
helmsman. John Wake and Case were the 
only FBYC members aboard. 
      On Edge of Disaster which was char-
tered by David Lee (he sailed all the 
down wind legs).  Crew: Mary Carter 
Lee, Matt Braun, Jim Gorey, Jen Gorey, 
A.L. Splitzer, Kelly O'Toole, Chuck 
Wright and bowman Ben  
       Killshot crew was:   Ron Buchanan 
FBYC (Richmond), Jeff Ullman  Rich-
mond (Needs to join FBYC), Peggy 
Stanley  SMSA (Solomons, MD), Jack 
Jones  HHYC (Henderson Harbor, NY), 
Ray Matuzak   North Cape YC (Toledo, 
OH), Keith Gilford   North Cape YC 
(Lasalle, MI), and Cat Cieri  Hartford, 
CT.  Carol Wardwell was Den Mother 
and kept them all in line. 
    Liverpool Jarge - Frank Glawson etc. 

      Fast Lane - Jay McCardle, Elizabeth & An-
drew Staas and others....... 
     In PHRF 10 -Insatiable - Lori Moyer, Bill 
Spencer, Paul Howle, Joe Williams, Mike Karn, 
and Charlie Morgan   
      On board Whiskey Tango in the VERY 
competitive Mumm 30 class (31 boats!) were: 
Waddy Garrett and Tad Thompson as skippers, 
Caroline Garrett, Addison Thompson, Clark 
Dennison as tactician, Scott Collins, and Mar-
shall Schoenthal---all FBYC except for Mar-
shall Schoenthal, a familar face at Fishing Bay 
as crew on the Dennison/Clough J24. He and 
Clark had both also sailed with Waddy and Tad 
at Block Island in 1997.  Substitute crew was 
Ty Reed from San Diego, for three of the race 
days. He is a top rated collegiate varsity sailor 
(runner up in '00 for College Sailor of the Year) 
who graduated from St. Mary's College in 
2000---a friend of Parker's on the collegiate rac-
ing circuit. 
     Sue Thompson, Susan Dennison, Danyelle 
Collins, and Connie Garrett enjoyed being  
"land crew and social committee".  A great time 
was had by all, even without any silver. It was 
the perfect venue and a wonderful experience.  
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TradewindsTradewinds  
Burgees for Sale 
 
 8x12 (small)                             $12.00 
12x18 (medium)                        $14.00 
16x24 (large)                             $18.00 
24x36 (x-large)                         $22.00 
36x48 (festival flag)                  $40.00* 
                    * by special request only. 
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make Checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
              P.O. Box 29186 
              Richmond, VA 23242 
 

Wanted to Buy: Used Optimist for 
FBYC Junior. Contact George Scott. 
(804) 355-4801  or gscott@kpmg.com 
 

For Sail: Hobie 16, fully equipped, 
in Deltaville. Contact Rives Potts 
(860) 767-2991 or  rpotts@byy.com 
 

FOR SALE:  “JAZZ”  1990 J37c, 
built under ABS survey to + A1 off-
shore rating. One-owner documented 
boat, very well maintained with all 
records. Northstar and Datamarine 
electronics, ST 4000 auto pilot, and ste-
reo, Lectra San system, 3-blade feath-
ering prop, main, jib, assy spinnaker, 
new dodger and sail cover, miscella-
neous gear. Stored out of water De-
cember through March. Three-coat 
epoxy on bottom, and Imron boot and 
cove stripes 1997.  Cruised and fun-
raced on the Bay.  Call Bill Jones 
804-288-2603 or 804-288-0082, or 
woj3@erols.com:   $125,000.00. 
 

For Sale: 1974 Hughes, North Star 
600. 26' Complete with sails,outboard 
7.5 hp and lots of extras. Ready to sail 
and in the water in Deltaville. $3900 
Call Van Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or  
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 

For Sale: JY15 Hull No. 763, 
"Movin'".  In very good condition 
and seldom used.  One piece mast.  
Performance trailer in excellent 
shape, with spare.  New hiking 
straps.  $2000.  cgaenzle@hunton.
com or (804) 788-8780. 
 
 

For Sale:  Used Wooden Optimist 
Just painted and ready for next season. 
$300. Call Mark Powell 288-1799 
 

For Sale: Boat Lift, Manual crank,
can be converted to electric. Installs 
on single piling. $750 Contact van 
Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or 
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 

For Rent: Two adjoining Condos at 
Jackson Creek Harbor. Avail. con-
nected or separate.  Upstairs Water-
front 2 Bdrm with queen and twins 
plus queen Murphy bed in LR.   
($750/wk)  
Adjacent 3 Bdrm with queen, 4 bunks 
and twins ($850/wk)  Both connected 
($1500/wk). Lower Rates off season.  
A/C & CATV.  Transient Slips avail-
able. Call Noel Clinard  
             (804) 285-0299 (h)  
             (804) 788-8594 (o)  
or email nclinard@hunton.com 
 

For Sale: Sperry Topsiders - Size 10 
1/2.  Brand new; never worn.  $50 
firm.  Bill or Mary Spencer, (804) 
740-7913 in Richmond. 
 

Wanted to buy: 9.9 dingy with 
smaller engine (5 to 10 HP), used but 
not too old. E-mail with specifics, 
where can be seen, price and time. All 
offers seriously considered,  
Terry Quinn (804)270-1911 
 

Join the NO WAKE movement! 
Make your own NO WAKE sign with 
our 10" decal. Fits on a 5 gal. bucket 
that can be put on a piling at the end 
of your dock. Put jet skiers and power 
boaters on notice to slow down. They 
work! $5 + $1 shipping.  
             B. Kates, P.O. Box 284,  
             Deltaville, VA 23043,  
E-mail scam97109@yahoo.com for 
more information. 
 
 
 
 
 

.For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter to 
buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as seek 
or offer services.  Ads will run three 
months and then must be resubmitted to 
The Log.  Business ads are also wel-
come and the pricing is reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact Tom Roberts: 
            3720 Blue Heron Lane 
              West Point, VA 23181 
Phone:  (804) 843-2682 
Fax:       (804) 843-5757 
e-mail:   Mobjack@crosslink.net 
The deadline for The Log  is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published.  All Articles Welcome! 

Wanted: EXPERIENCED, DEDI-
CATED OFFSHORE RACERS 
for DAWN TREADER, Swan 411, 
for 2001 Grand Prix schedule. 
Dawn Treader 2000 Newport Ber-
muda Race Second in class 14th in 
fleet of 179, 2nd place Onion Patch 
Trophy, 2nd Place New York Yacht 
Club Regatta; 1999 second IMS 
Annapolis/Newport, 3rd Block Is-
land Race Week, 4th Swan National 
Championships is looking for 3-4 
additional FBYC crew to join the 
2001 campaign. Program will con-
sist of Annapolis/Newport Race, 
Block Island Race Week and 
Marblehead/Halifax Race. Minimal 
local racing at FBYC in early 
Spring and Fall. Contact Larry 
Cohen for more information 804-
694-0287. 
 

Lost: Socket Wrench Set. Did 
anyone find or know where the set 
of socket wrenches are that I left on 
the east dock on the Jackson Creek 
side this past spring? John Koedel  
(804) 776-6168 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

DELTAVILLE, VIRGINIA 
 

FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN: 
Awlgrip Painting ~ Carpentry ~ Electrical & Mechanical Work 

35-Ton Marine Travel Lift ~ Fiberglass Repairs ~ Rigging 
Transient Slips ~ Self Service Area ~ Dry Storage 

Laundry Facilities - Pool – Pumpout – Fuel Dock 
 

Nexus Instruments Distributor 
 

Deltaville Trailers – Customized Sailboat Trailers 
 

At Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek 
 

804/776-6521 
 

email: pandersen@oasisonline.com + Open 7 days 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


